Cynthia Sullivan

July 2, 2003

Page 2

July 14, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a motion authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Kent regarding improvements to South 277th Street.  The agreement also provides for the conveyance of road–related property.

The city and the county have both identified the need for road improvements on South 277th Street from West Valley Highway to Frontage Road. The improvements consist of widening South 277th Street whereby the final road width places it partially in unincorporated King County and partially in the City of Kent.  Associated improvements include drainage facilities, storm sewer system improvements, construction of pedestrian and bicycle lanes, and intersection improvements.

The attached agreement provides for boundary adjustments so that the entire roadway will be in unincorporated King County.  I am including a map that shows the location of the project.  If you have any questions regarding this motion, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

I recommend the Council approve this motion.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff 




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget and Management


Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division, (RSD), DOT

Mary Coltrane, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, RSD, DOT

